MLN EXECUTIVE BOARD

Minutes

February 8, 2005

I. Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. Those in attendance were Judy Gunsaulis, Suzette Lowe, Brian Raitz, Ann Farr, Myra Ziegler, Danny McMillion, Stephen Rowe, Nancy Moore, and Emilee Seese. Also attending were Tammy Richards, technician, and Susan Mischler of Boone County.

II. Minutes

The minutes of the December 2004 meeting were approved with the addition of Eva McGuire in attendance.

III. Committee Reports

A. Circulation Committee

Emilee Seese reported that circulation problems were decreasing, although there are still some things not working properly : overdue reports from bookmobiles, interlibrary loan module not running at this time, and clean up issues such as staff putting “NA” in the e-mail field of the patron record. 

A question arose concerning one MLN library not require patron cards to be used at checkout. The consensus of the board was that the policy of requirement of library cards be stressed. Because the library is a member of Greenbrier County Library’s service center, Ann Farr will talk to the director of that library.

One other problem involves the fact that III will accept any barcode number for the patron record, a problem that apparently can not be fixed.
One issue that needs to be addressed is how to know when overdue and reserve notifications that are e-mailed are “bouncing back.”

Reserves continue to be a problem, especially in the colleges’ course reserves. Stephen Rowe, of Concord University, would like Kay White to have the permissions necessary to delete course reserves. Tammy Richards will turn in the online electronic reserve problem to the III help desk.

Brian Raitz would like the “recall” message that is popping up as part of some reserve messages to be addressed.

B. Cataloging Committee

A meeting of all MLN catalogers is being planned. Some of the major issues to be addressed are requests to put brief records in the system, multiple bibliographies, large print books, and more. Guidelines and agenda for the meeting will be sent out to all catalogers and directors.

The meeting is planned for March 16 but there is a request that it be moved to Monday, March 14 to coincide with the WVLA Legislative Reception day.
IV. Old Business

A. Silver Upgrade

The upgrade is complete with very few problems. The file serve has enough memory. The MLN has 170 licenses and is currently using 140 of those. There are not as many “control down” problems with the upgrade. One library has reported that items are disappearing from the catalog. Tammy Richards says that more specific information is needed before this issue can be addressed. The 2005 LE upgrade is only a web enhancement and will be done in May 2005. 

B. Authority Work

Eva McGuire, coordinator of the authority work project, provided a report on the status. (see attached). The project is nearly at an end and Eva will notify everyone when the moratorium on cataloging is ended.  Funding for the authority work (i.e. extra records, childrens subject heading, series, and genre authorities) has been paid by the WV Library Commission at a cost of $12,875. The board commended Eva McGuire on a job well done.

C. Innovative Final Payment

GIS has not sent an invoice. Brian Raitz requests that the invoice be sent to him.

Brian made the motion that the final payment be sent to Innovative since the authority work is almost complete. Emilee seconded the motion. Motion carried.

V. New Business
A. New River Community and Technical College

Several issues need to be addressed concerning this issue. The New River Community and Technical College is splitting from Bluefield College. A list of all campuses and collections need to be sent to Judy Gunsaulis

Some of the issues include :

· How to become a separate MLN member when the materials are already in the system

· Will there be an expense if the change is made

· Will there be an charge for the change from III

· If so, the college must pay.

· No one has sent a letter to request membership

· The college can only be a member if they are accredited

B. General Meeting in May

This is a meeting required by the by-laws. Two positions on the executive board are up for election : (1) medium library representative and (1) small library representative. A major issue for anyone willing to run is attendance at board meetings. Judy suggested that everyone look over the by-laws by the next executive board meeting and come up with any suggestions concerning attendance. 

C. Legislative Digest Funding

The consensus of the board is to request funds for ongoing authority work from the budget digest. Judy Gunsaulis was asked to check with a larger library to see how ongoing authority work is handled. 

D. Problems within the System

Holds :

Bibliographic level holds from patrons not given permission to use is a problem.

OPAC holds : the Web OPAC committee is trying to make easier for patrons to understand holds and their limitation by home library card. It was suggested that a note on the OPAC should mention that interlibrary loan is an option.

There is an IP address problem with the colleges.

Raleigh County is finding particular problems with books with “holds” on them being on the shelf – the software is not triggering the hold. It was suggested that Raleigh County check for a patter to see the factors.

Brian says he has a procedure for holds at Parkersburg that he will e-mail the executive board. It was then suggested that libraries that have figured out good procedures should post them on the MLN website. It was also suggested that there be MLN training on issues such as holds, statistics, etc. Judy Gunsaulis said she would contact WVLA about the possibility of having a session at Spring Fling.



Barcode Issue

Danny McMillion stated that Raleigh County is seeing a problem with the 4th digit of the patron card (for example 5092). She asked if III could be contacted about the software being able to recognize that the “2” is a patron card not an item. This has been a problem when keying in new patrons – it is easy for staff to key in the wrong number and causing problems later.



Interlibrary loan training

Interlibrary loan module training will be February 14, 2005 at the WVLC at 0:00 a.m. It was suggested that Lynn Pauley of Jackson County Library be the ILL liaison for the Mountain Library Network
VI. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting : April 4, 2005

.

